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          UPCOMING EVENTS: 

6 Feb  Waitangi Day holidayð   

           school is closed 

10 Feb PTA Meeting 8am 

16 Feb Meet the Teacher  5.30ñ

  7.00 p.m. 

20 Feb BOT Meeting 6.00 p.m. 

2 Mar  School Photos 

 

Upcoming events are also on our 

calendar on our website; 

www.oteha.school.nz  

I  would like to welcome the following  

children and their families  to our wonderful 

school :  Aimee Beck, Alex and Olivia Lee, 

Amelia-Jean Rapata, Ava de Beer, 

Bryden McKinnie, Chloe Huang, Celeste 

Pringle, Clare Huang, Cody Andrews, 

Cooper Adkins, Daniel Lu, Dior Vitali, 

Emma Rumble, Felicia Li, Jason Hao, 

Justin Huang, Keyuan and Siyu Chen, 

Lorraine Lin, Marques Damand, Melody 

Xue, Miracle Li, Nana Serikawa, Nathan 

Lu, Nadia Lootsma, Ryan  Li, Zain Fuad, 

Ilona Ivanova, Youngmin Kwon, Angela 

Jiang, James Kim, John Kim, Siwoo 

Jang, Wei Ming Luo and Terrance Jiang 

 

 
Welcome Back! I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and New 

Year. I would like to extend a very warm welcome to all new 

children and their families. 
 

WELCOME TO NEW STAFF: 

I would like to extend a very warm welcome to our new staff 

members who join the Oteha Valley team this year. Welcome to 

Miss Jacqui Tyler who will be teaching Year 2 in Room 7. Jacqui has 

a degree in Music as well as teaching and we look forward to 

utilising her musical skills as well as her teaching ones. 

Welcome to Mrs Siu Ling Kuan, who will be teaching ESOL part-

time to assist Mrs Yang with all our English Language Learners. Siu 

Ling has been a full time classroom teacher for a number of years 

and left her previous school to work part-time to allow her to spend 

more time with her young family. Siu Ling speaks English, 

Mandarin and Cantonese and will be a great support for our 

teaches and English Language Learners. Mrs Kuan will work in 

Room 21 with Mrs Yang. 

Welcome to Miss Franziska Springstubbe, who will be working as a 

Teacher Aide supporting individual students in the classroom. 
 

SCHOOL ORGANISATION: 

Our school is organised into three vertical teams comprising of 

classes from Years 1-6. There is sound research to show that this 

kind of organisation has good benefits for teacher knowledge 

across different levels and childrenõs achievement as this creates a 

holistic approach to achievement. We were very pleased with how 

the teams worked over the past years.  

The three teams have a Learning Leader; Mrs. Deanne Wotton 

(Team Rimu) and Mrs. Kirstin Anderson-McGhie (Team Nikau) and 

Mrs. Kellie Gregory (Team Kowhai). Teachers in each team meet 

weekly for professional development and they plan activities 

together. 

Mrs. Claire Raubenheimer, our Assistant Principal is the Special 

Needs Co-ordinator for all students across the school from Year 1 ð 

Year 6.  

Mrs. Prangley, the Deputy Principal has overall responsibility for 

curriculum development across all classes.  

A full list of teachers, email addresses, classes, room numbers and 

vertical teams is attached. 

http://www.oteha.school.nz


MEET THE TEACHER: Thursday 16 February 5.30ñ7.00 p.m. 

You are all invited to meet your childõs teacher on Thursday 16 February from 5.30ñ7.00 p.m. Your 

childrenõs teacher/s will explain expectations for the year ahead. These are not individual meetings, but a 

time for teachers to introduce themselves and briefly talk about communication with the teacher. If you 

have specific questions relating to your child you will need to contact your childõs teacher and arrange a 

separate time to meet with them. 

More information will be sent home shortly, but keep this day and time free. 

 

HOUSE CAPTAINS and TRAVELWISE LEADERS 2017:  

We have four Houses in the school; each named after a famous/renowned New Zealander. Our Houses 

are: Batten named after Jean Batten;  Hillary, named after Sir Edmund Hillary; Rutherford, named after Sir 

Ernest Rutherford, and Sheppard, named after  Kate Sheppard.  Each house has a house colour; Battenð 

blue, Hillary- green, Rutherfordð red and Sheppardð yellow. Each term we have a House day where we do a 

House activity and children are encouraged to wear something in the colour of their house. Siblings are all 

placed in the same house, to make it easier for parents. Teachers give House points in class and in the 

playground and each week the winning house is announced and House Captains fly the winning flag for the 

week. Each term the house with the most house points gets a free mufti day the following term and at the 

end of the year all house points are added up and the winning house is announced and awarded the 

prestigious House trophy.  Congratulations to Rutherford House who were the overall winners of the House 

Trophy for 2016. 

At the final House Assembly of 2016 the following Year 6 children were selected by their peers and staff as 

House Captains for 2017: 

Batten:  Julia Browne and Ryan Haves    

Hillary:  Eileena Bao and Mitchell Currin    

Rutherford:   Gabby Dew and Dylan Black 

Sheppard:   Kiera Frankland and Billie East 

House Vice Captains will be chosen at the end of Term 1, giving all Year 6 children the opportunity to work 

towards gaining one of these leadership role . 

Mrs. Wotton will be working with our House Captains and Vice Captains this year. 

 

 Jean Batten  Sir Edmund Hillary Sir Ernest Rutherford  Kate Sheppard 

  
 

 

 

 

TRAVELWISE LEADERS: 

Our Travelwise Leaders also play an important role in our school, organising Travelwise events and 

activities. Our school has been a Travelwise School for a number of years and it is great the way children 

participate in all our activities. Our Travelwise Leaders were selected by teachers and they attend some 

Travelwise Leadership training for their role. Our Year 6 Travelwise Leaders attend the National Young 

Leaders Day along with our House Captains and Vice Captains. 

Congratulations to our 2017 Travelwise Leaders: 

Carly Fear, Aula Al Khudairi, Jessica Vincent-Tait, Kavish Sharma, Ava Giles, Lael Diedericks, Cameron 

Liefting, Eric Chung, Bernice Wannenburg and Zaara Sain  

Mrs Joy Swan and Mrs Collette Newman will work with our Travelwise Leaders this year. 



TEACHER CALL BACK DAYS: 

Teachers attended two Call Back Days during the Christmas holidays for professional development. 

Teachers also spent a lot of time setting up their classrooms and preparing lessons and activities for the 

first week. 

ASSEMBLY: 

School Assemblies are a very important part of our school life. They are an opportunity for children to 

practise public speaking, present and explain their work and organise the assembly. Unfortunately as our 

school roll has grown we are no longer able to fit all classes and parents in the hall, so there will be two 

assemblies. Year 1 and 2s will have a fortnightly assembly every Friday at  1:35 -1.50 p.m. in the school 

hall and Year 3 ð6s will have one immediately following at 2.10 p.m. every second Friday.  

Each teacher awards one certificate for a nominated school Vision characteristic; Powerful Learner, Risk 

Taker, Innovator, Decision Maker and Explorer.  Mrs. Prangley presents an Oteha Star certificate for a child 

demonstrating one of our school Values; Respect, Perseverance, Potential, Integrity and Resilience. If your 

child is receiving a certificate they are not told, but you can check each fortnight by phoning the school 

office, ph. 477 0033 on a Thursday afternoon, and pressing ô3õ to find out if your child will be receiving a 

certificate.  

A full list of classes hosting assemblies will be sent home next week. 

 

SCHOOL DONATION (Fees/Levies) 

Along with most other schools the Board of Trustees asks parents and caregivers for a donation to assist 

with providing additional resources and activities that are not provided for in the funding given to schools 

by the Government. 

Schools are funded for operational costs, such as staffing of teachers (not support staff), power, gas, 

water,  telephones, insurance, basic classroom resources. We are also allocated a nominal fee for ICT and 

Sport provision. This is based on the number of students we have enrolled. In addition schools receive 

additional funding to help provide for the needs of children who have identified special needs as well as 

children whose first language is not English. The Special Needs funding is based on our school decile, and 

as a decile 9 school we get a very small amount of money for special needs provision. Our ESOL (English 

Speakers of Other Languages) funding is based on the number of ESOL children we have who meet the 

Ministry of Education criteria. 

Most schools are not able to offer the kind of services, support and resources expected by parents, by just 

relying on the money allocated from the Government. Many schools enrol International Students, charging 

them large amounts of money for them to attend school, to help bolster funds. We consulted with parents 

and caregivers three years ago about whether we would enrol International students, and resoundingly 

parents did not want this. We therefore need to ask for a per child donation to assist us in providing 

additional resources and support, such as Teacher Aides, our additional ESOL Teacher, devices in all 

classrooms, so that parents are not required to provide a device for children.  

The costs of providing for constant access to a range of technology for students is an enormous part of our 

budget. This is just one area that your school donation goes towards. 

School ôfeesõ are classified as ôdonationsõ by the Inland Revenue Department and qualify for a tax rebate 

when you complete your ôClaim for Personal Tax Rebate formõ. The Board has not increased the school 

donation for four years so the rates are the same as 2013. One child:  $45 per term, or $180 for the year, 

two children:  $80 per term, or $320 for the year and three or more children: $110 per term, or $440 for 

the year. 

Any contribution you can make towards the donation is much appreciated. We understand that the 

beginning of the year is a very tough one for families buying uniforms and stationery and we are very 

happy to accept ongoing payments of the donation throughout the year.  The bank account details are as 

follows:  ASB Bank 12 3136 0055936 00.  Many families are now making small regular payments into 

the schoolõs bank account to cover various school costs.  Each payment is credited to a particular charge 

for your child/family and a receipt issued.   

 



NEW CLASSES: 

This year your child will be in a new class with a new teacher and 

new friends.  For most children this is an exciting time although a 

few may be apprehensive initially.  As parents/caregivers you can 

make a big difference in making this change as smooth as possible.  

Please support your child and the school by discussing this change 

in a positive way.  If they are in a class with some children they do 

not know very well then this is an opportunity to make new friends 

(their old ones won't disappear, they will be there at break and 

lunchtimes!)  We encourage our children to have a ôglass half fullõ 

attitude to such changes in their life; new class, new teacher, new 

friends, new opportunities, as this helps them overcome any ôfirst 

dayõ anxieties they may have. Thank you for supporting us. 

 

SWIMMING: 

Years 2-6 children will participate in a two week swimming 

programme at the Northern Arena Swim Centre in Silverdale this 

year. Northern Arena was awarded an Outstanding Swim School 

Award for the 5th year in a row. As our school does not have a 

swimming pool this is the only way we can fulfill our curriculum 

requirements to teach swimming and water safety. Children in 

Years 2&3 will have a half hour swimming lesson at the pool every 

day for two weeks from 3rd April until 13th April and Years 4-6 from 

9th-19th May. 

The instructors are all qualified swimming instructors and children 

will be grouped to ensure their individual needs are met. We 

received excellent feedback from teachers, the swimming tutors 

and many parents after the two week swimming block last year. 

We will advise parents of the cost for lessons and the bus shortly.  

 

ACTIVITY COSTS 2017: 

We appreciate how difficult it can be to budget for school activities 

and we have put together a list of planned activities for the year and 

the approximate cost to give you an idea of when we will be asking 

you to pay for activities. Please note that some of these costs are 

estimates and exact amounts will be published closer to the time. 

Kiwisport $12 for the year for Kiwisport coaching 

Swimmingð Years 2-6 $100ñcost to be confirmed 

Marae VisitñYears 5-6ñcost and date to be confirmed 

Each class also has an EOTC event in Term 4. We are still finalising 

details for these in an effort to reduce costs where we can. Costs 

will be confirmed as soon as possible and you will be informed so 

you can start putting aside some money. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Learn Guitar at Oteha Valley School 

with Phil Moore from Musiqhub 

I teach a range of traditional and 

contemporary styled songs and 

techniques at school on 

Wednesdays. If you would like your 

child to learn guitar at school, 

please contact me 

at phil.moore@musiqhub.co.nz, 

phone 021761441 

or  www.musiqhub.co.nz 

 

NZMSM Piano/Keyboard Lessons 

are available at Oteha Valley School  

Learn the art of reading and playing 

music.  Our music school provides 

Practical & Theory Exams, 

Competitions, Concerts at local 

Rest Homes or at your school.   

 Collect a registration form from the 

school office or 

Contact Kay Brown (NZMSM 

Teacher) by text or email. 

Mobile:- 0276531468 or  

Email:- kt_brown@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

 

mailto:phil.moore@musiqhub.co.nz
http://www.musiqhub.co.nz/
mailto:kt_brown@xtra.co.nz


PICK-UP/DROP OFF ZONES/KEA CROSSING 

To ensure the safety of children and adults coming to and leaving our school we have some very important 

rules about parking, dropping off and picking up your child. It is essential that you do not park your vehicle 

in the pick-up/drop-off spaces that extend from Pod 1 through to the Fields Parade gate.  Likewise, please 

do not stop to pick up your children by the coloured pedestrian crossing near Pod 3 as this creates a build-

up of traffic out into Medallion Drive and back to the roundabout.  The angle parking in front of Pod 2 block 

is designated for staff parking as we know those cars are not likely to be reversing into the driveway traffic 

during peak times. 

When dropping off or picking up your child in the zone, please do not leave your car and go and collect your 

child or take them to the room. You must stay in the car and proceed forward at the direction of the teacher 

on duty. If you choose to park in the carpark on the right hand side you must cross on the crossing, do not 

walk across or up the school driveway for obvious reasons. Please do not park on the grass outside the 

Fields Parade gate as this restricts visibility for cars exiting. We ask for your support to help keep children 

safe by adhering to our rules.  

Last year we were thrilled to finally get a Kea Crossing on Fields Parade. Year 6 children are trained to be 

Kea Crossing monitors and are in action every morning before school from 8.30ñ8.50 a.m. and after school 

from 2.45ñ3.05 p.m. Please make sure you cross on the crossing and follow the instructions of the 

Crossing monitors. Our children are very good at using the crossing correctly, unfortunately, many of our 

parents/caregivers/family members are not good role models and cross anywhere on the road or do not 

follow the crossing rules. Please be a good role model at all times. 

 

COMMUNICATION: 

We believe that effective communication between home and school is very important. We keep you 

informed through our fortnightly newsletter which is sent electronically on a Wednesday. If you would like to 

join up to the newsletter, you can do this through the website.  

Our website has a school calendar so you can look ahead and see what events are coming up. We also 

have a noticeboard outside the Medallion Drive entrance to the school which is updated regularly to remind 

you of major events. 

We also have a school app that I really encourage you all to download free to your phone. It is called TiqBiz 

and you just search for it in the App Store on your smart phone. We use this app to notify you of any urgent 

messages. If the school had an emergency, such as a lockdown, earthquake, tornado etc we will use this 

app to keep you informed. This app is also used to let you know if there is a delay with buses from school 

trips or to remind you about mufti days or other events such as swimming. 

There may be times during the year that you wish to communicate with your childõs teacher. All teachers 

have a school email address (on the attached staff list), so please email the teacher to make a time to 

speak to them. Teachers have meetings and other commitments after school and preparation to complete 

before school so will not always be available to talk to you if you just ôpop in.õ 

If you have any comments, questions or concerns about your childõs academic or social progress at school 

your childõs teacher is the first person you need to speak to. If you have spoken to the teacher and would 

then like to discuss the matter further you are invited to contact the Learning Leader - either Mrs. Wotton or 

Mrs. Anderson-McGhie or Mrs Gregory. If you still have questions or concerns then please contact Mrs. 

Prangley. If you have questions or comments about whole school matters they can be directed to me, or the 

Board of Trustees for governance matters. 

We acknowledge that we donõt always get it ôrightõ so if you have a problem or issue with something please 

let us know straight away so we can sort it out quickly. It is also lovely to get feedback from you about 

things we do well. If we do something well please tell others but please give us the opportunity to ôfix upõ 

something first by talking to the appropriate person if we get it wrong. 



TERM DATES 2017 

Term 1 ð Wed 1 February ð Thurs 13 April  

Waitangi Dayð Monday 6 February 

(Easter and ANZAC Day fall within the Term 1 holiday break) 

Term 2:- Mon 1 Mayð Fri 7 July 

Queenõs Birthday: Mon 5 June 

Term 3:- Mon 24 July ð Fri 29 September 

Labour Day: Mon 23 October 

Term 4 ð Mon 16 October ð Fri  15 December 

 

WAITANGI DAY HOLIDAY:  There is no school on Monday 6th February as we celebrate Waitangi Day. 

School events are listed on the calendar on our website. We endeavor to give you as much notice as 

possible of upcoming events and will put reminders in the newsletter where possible.  

 

ICE BLOCK SALES 

Ice block sales every Friday starting first week back- outside the library for $1.50 to raise money for Year 6 

Graduation dinner. 

Rose Neal 

Principal 

2017 LEARNING FOCUS: 

For the past two years we have been working with Mark Treadwell, an internationally acclaimed and 

recognised educational consultant, on a curriculum framework for our school that is based around the 

Key Competencies. Mark has been researching this notion for a number of years and has successfully 

worked with schools all around the world, with excellent results. We were fortunate to be invited as part 

of a small cluster (3 schools) on the North Shore to re-design our curriculum around his research, and 

that of the OECD.  

Mark presented a parent information evening in May last year to explain the basis of his research and we 

will be running another information session for all parents and caregivers later on this year. Instead of 

teachers focusing on ôtopicsõ such as Change, Explorers, Reptiles, Ancient Egypt etc, our curriculum is 

focused around providing children with the skills to become lifelong, independent and passionate 

learners. We teach them how to learn, how to overcome challenges, how to communicate effectively, 

through one or more of the key competencies; Identity, Managing Self, Thinking and Questioning, The 

Language of Learning and Connecting and Reflecting. Children learn about different ôtopicsõ or concepts 

within each of these competencies, and are assessed by how well they can adapt and use them in 

different contexts. 

Mark will be working with teachers again this year and we look forward to seeing you all at our Concept 

Learning Information Evening later on. 

Thank you for entrusting your most precious ôpossessionsõ; your children with us. I look forward to 

another very successful, challenging and enjoyable year. 






